
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Center United Methodist Church       
P. O. Box 179 • Welcome, NC 27374 • 186 Center Church Road 

www.centermethodistwelcome.org 

Mitch Wilson, Senior Pastor     

 
 

DECEMBER 

2018 

 
CHURCH STAFF 

 
Pastor 

Rev. Mitch Wilson 

Office:  336-731-6616 

Home:  336-291-3650 

Cell: 980-622-6357 

cumcw.pastor@gmail.com 
 

Assistant Pastor 

Rev. Edward L. Evans, Jr. 

Home:  336-764-5242 

pastoreddie121@gmail.com 

 

Youth/Young Adult Minister 

Dr. Hunter Duncan 

 Home: 336-414-8728  

hunter.duncan@rocketmail.com 
 

Music Director 

Karen Stutzman 

336-701-1572 

karen.a.stutzman@gmail.com 

 

Accompanist 

Marty Stanbery 

336-655-0711 

martystanbery@triad.rr.com 

 

Scouting Coordinator 

Melissa Black 

 336-731-8496 

jayandmel@triad.rr.com 

 

Administrative Assistant 

Joyce Rector 

336-731-6616 

cumcw.aa@gmail.com 

 

E-News 

cumcw.churchenews@gmail.com   

or 

hhayes.enews@gmail.com  
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DECEMBER THOUGHTS FROM OUR PASTOR: Did Anyone Notice? 

I recently picked up a copy of the newspaper and at the bottom of the page it read, 
“Greensboro Police Officer Dies in Line of Duty”. It was tucked away on page four. 
Seems like someone serving their citizens should have a little prominence at their 
death. We miss a lot of things. We miss the sound of a blessing when we hear a restless 
child in worship. We miss the opportunity to be hope for a struggling family. We miss 
the blessing of messy and loud teenagers. Perhaps showing a little more love and 
acceptance to them could go a long way. Maybe we could celebrate their joy. What 
about the things that distract us? The phone calls, the unannounced visits, or the many 
interruptions. Could we need the dictation? Maybe the persons who intrude need the 
moments with you to receive peace from their hectic lives! 

I wonder the night Jesus was born if anyone noticed His family’s need for shelter. I can’t 
imagine what it was like to be pregnant riding on a donkey! The helplessness Joseph 
must have experienced after hearing the Inn keeper say, “no vacancy”! “Sorry no 
room”! Surely someone saw the struggling young couple. Surely an older couple could 
have offered aid to the Son of God! We really do miss some important opportunities 
around us as well. Perhaps God will open your eyes and your senses for opportunities 
to be a blessing to someone new, someone precious to God. 

Throughout December, we will celebrate advent. This year we will look at the greatest 
miracle, “God with us”.  God gave the most precious gift of His Son. Through salvation, 
we receive the amazing gifts of His presence: Hope, Love, Joy, and Peace. I hope you 
will invite a friend to join you as we celebrate Emmanuel: God with us! 

Don’t forget our Christmas Eve services. Our services will be December 24 at 4 PM and 
11 PM in the Sanctuary. Look for ways to notice God in your midst. Did you see Jesus? 
Did anyone notice? 

Grace and Peace,  

Pastor Mitch 
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The United Methodist Men hopes that everyone has had a Blessed Thanksgiving! 
  
We met on Sunday morning, November 4, 2018, for our monthly breakfast meeting with 

11 men present. Philip Dorton opened us with prayer. 
  
In the business portion of the meeting it was noted that the Boo Bash was another big 

success! Over 600 hot dogs were served, with the help of The Goodwill Sunday School 

Class. The only other event we have planned for 2018 is serving at Breakfast With 

Santa. (At this writing, we actually ran out of hamburgers and had to divert to all hot 

dogs for the last informational meeting of Revival-a good problem to conquer!)  
Continued on back of pageééé 
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Continued from front pageééé   
Willie Everhart had our devotions and spoke on turmoil in the church. He challenged us as leaders to walk in the ways 

of Christ, rather than in the ways of the world, and then closed us with prayer. 
Our next meeting will be Dec. 2

nd
, 2018 at 7:30 AM in the CFC for breakfast. We cordially invite all men of the church 

to join us at any time.  
For unto us a child is born, unto us a son is given: and the government shall be upon his shoulder: and his name shall 

be called Wonderful, Counselor, The mighty God, The everlasting Father, The Prince of Peace. 

Isaiah 9:6 King James Version (KJV) 

Rick Griffin reporting 

November 9, 2018 

 

 
November 13, 2018 

 

Elizabeth Baker, Lucinda Black, Ruby Blackmon, Ruby Combs, Marcia Craver, Kim Dorton, Denise Dorwart, Carrie 

Hollingsworth, Kay Hedrick, Danielle Herron, Karen Koontz, Holly Leatherman, Angie Leonard, Linda Leonard, 

Molly Long, Rena Meredith, Heather Noel, Kelsey Shook, Reida Snyder, Glenda Stabler, Wendy Talley, Audrey 

Wagner, Johnsie Wallace, Debbie Williams = 24members and 1 guest 

 

Debbie Williams, president opened with prayer. 

Devotion: Linda Leonard   11/13/2018 was National Kindness Day. "Centerpiece" was the topic. 

Denise: Treasurer report balance is $3,324.36. Country store-$793.50 and chicken pie supper- $2,540.00. 

November 26, Monday: decorate church for Christmas. Two shifts -- 9:00am and 5:30pm. 

College/military packages were stuffed. 

Compiled list for shut-in fruit baskets. 

Voted to fund two families @ $100.00 from Wal-Mart -- Gina Autry, North Middle School. 

Motion was made by Karen Koontz and seconded by Heather Noel. 

It was voted to let Jackie Thrift cater our Christmas dinner. Motion made by Molly Long and seconded by Angie 

Leonard. Cost is $10.00 per person. We will reveal prayer sisters. 

Worked on Christmas items for the Christmas store. Everything will cost $1.00. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Marcia Craver, Back-up Secretary 

Debbie Williams, President 

 
Next meeting is December 11. Christmas committee-Chairperson Debbie Williams/Ruby Combs, Marcia Craver, 

Danielle Herron, Tammy Broadway. Devotions Audrey Wagner, program prayer sister reveal, thinking of you cards 

Debbie Williams, Brooks Howell cards Danielle Herron, community outreach project children's books (wrapped and 

labeled with appropriate age/gender) 

Friday Night JAM... NOVEMBER 30 
 
Hey Kids, Do you love music? Do you love dancing??? If you do... then we would love to invite you 
to the Friday Night JAM!! We are having a community dance for kids Kindergarten through 5th 
grades on November 30 from 6-8pm. Please contact Angie Leonard at 336.250.7033 for more 
information. Canôt wait to see your ñcool movesò!!!  
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 



 

  
DATE:   November 11, 2018 

Center United Methodist Church Administrative Board Meeting 
Board met with 30 members present. Eddie Evans opened in prayer. The minutes were read-JC Johnson made the motion 

to accept the minutes, seconded by Steve Long-vote held and motion carried. Finance report was presented by Mike 

Craver. Motion made to accept by Jeff Mendenhall and seconded by Heather Noel. 

Old Business 
Mitch presented nominations for the church historian to be Jeff Mendenhall. Seconded by Karen Tysinger. Vote held and 

motion carried. Mitch also presented Deena Tolley to be youth council chair-seconded by Heather Noel. Vote held, and 

motion carried. 

Committee Reports 
Winnie McCrary presented the Council on Ministries report.  

Worship committee-November 18 will be Thanksgiving Sunday with a meal following the 11:00 service. Love Feast will 

be 12/2, Christmas Eve services will be at 4:00 and 11:00, the Cantatas will be on 12/16, combined worship service will 

be on 12/30. 

Evangelism committee will be helping with mailings for the series that Mitch and Eddie will be preaching on called ñGod 

with usò and also want to have yard signs to promote. Also want to provide mailings for a series in January about 

relationships.  

Mission team will be leaving for Jamaica on 1/17/19 with Aaron Whitfield coordinating the details. 

Henrietta Hayes is limited in sending out emails to 250 people and has a maximum of 500 emails on her Gmail account 

daily. They are looking into additional ways to provide news to the congregation. 

Karen Stutzman is looking into a PC for the sanctuary for media shout. She has found a piano for the Centered Service 

that will be paid for from the Centered Fund. 

Prayer request cards were used in the Centered Service this morning with 15% of the people attending submitting a 

request. These prayer requests will be prayed over and the individual submitting the request will receive a card stating that 

it was prayed over. This idea was directly from the revival.  

Angie Leonard is updating safe sanctuaries for anyone who is 18 years old and needs a background check. Friday night 

jam nights will be planned and open to the community. December 9 will be the childrenôs play, 12/15 will be breakfast 

with Santa, and 12/23 will be birthday party for Jesus. 12/9 will also be the Christmas Shoppe for the children.  

VBS next year will be Mars, Space and Beyond by Cokesbury. 

Centered service will have a guest speaker next week. 

Evangelism committee will continue to work on the Dental Bus for next spring with asking the youth to help with being 

parking lot greeters and a notification list.  

The youth plan a mission trip to Puerto Rico next year with the cost of $1200/person. The goal is to have fundraisers, so 

the cost will be only be $300/person. Mission trips are important to the youth to help them learn to serve at young age and 

continue to serve when they become adults.  The mission fund will also help support the youth.  

Next year the church will celebrate 125 years. All the committees were challenged on how to celebrate this event. 

Donald Hamilton reported that the SPRC committee will meet 11/12 and 11/13 to complete evaluations for the year. 

Tommy Henderson reported for the trustees. The lights in the hallway are complete. If there are any issues, Tommy or his 

committee needs to know. Next project is to replace the light bulbs in the sanctuary with LED bulbs to help with the 

lighting as well as the electric bill. Doug Meredith and Mike Craver are working on the chimes and considering a laptop 

for the music rather than replacing the entire chime system. Chris Michael is updating the prints of the old part of the 

church to have an engineer review, so a fire alarm system can be approved.   

Tommy also reviewed the shades in the CFC and asked that the board make the final decision regarding the shades. The 

cost is $1500 but there will be a 45% discount making the cost $849. Several people voiced that the shades are needed for 

special events like, the Special Needs prom, movie nights, VBS, pictures that are taken at special events. The shades 

would be up to the ceiling and would not block the windows. The concerns that were shared were that they would be torn 

up and concerns about altering the CFC. Donald Hamilton made the motion to purchase the shades for all 7 windows; 

Winnie McCrary seconded the motion-vote held. Motion carried, no one opposed. 

New Business 

During the revival, the church was challenged to make a statement for the stand of the church on the current issues that 

are being faced by the UMC. At least 3 area churches have taken a stand on what they believe as a church.  The following 

statement was approved:  

Our ministers at Center United Methodist Church in Welcome, NC in accordance with the current Book of 

Discipline, shall not conduct ceremonies that celebrate homosexual union. No committees or council of Center 

United Methodist Church will financially support any gay caucus or group or use funds to promote the acceptance 

of homosexuality. No practicing homosexual will be allowed to serve as a chairperson or in a leadership role at 

Center United Methodist Church. Center United Methodist Church affirms the sacred worth of all individuals. 
Continued on back of pageééé 
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      This statement was derived from the Book of Discipline as it presently is written. It confirms what our church has 

been doing and is not changing.  If the Book of Discipline changes, Center United Methodist Church will maintain this 

stand. This is to be placed in our minutes for future reference. Donald Hamilton made the motion to accept the above 

statement. This was seconded by Jim Scott. Vote was held-motion carried, no one opposed.  

Mitch Wilson reviewed possible websites and organizations for information/education regarding the issues facing the 

UMC.  

Websites include: 

Wesleyan Covenant Association 

United Methodist news service 

Outreach.com 

Churchleaders.com-for youth, women and music support 

Westernnorthcarolinaunitedmethodistchurch.org-provides resources such as the Fishing Hole and curriculums for videos 

Tomsrainer.com-provides information on the culture of today 

Mitch also reviewed the proposals that will be voted on at the general conference in February. The traditional plan is the 

present plan. It would maintain the present Book of Discipline, but this has led us to the issues we are currently facing. 

Options of Gracious Exit would allow a church that wants to leave the UMC to leave and keep their property. 

The one church plan has been supported by Bishops. This means that ordination vows would change; homosexuals could 

be ordained and married if the individual church wanted to allow this. The Connectional Conference Plan means that 

churches with like beliefs would be grouped together in a conference. It would mean that all Methodist churches would 

not believe the same things or operate in the same fashion. The Book of Discipline would need to be changed as well as 

constitutional issues addressed. Mitch stressed that this is coming and Center UMC will have to deal with it. He stressed 

the need for prayer on these issues. The Wesleyan Covenant Association started 3 years ago as a place for dialogue and 

conversation on these topics and to develop a contingency plan. Membership helps to enforce the number of 

churches/individuals that support their standings and helps the association speak on their behalf. Membership is 

$100/pastor, $25/seminary student or $1.50/church member. In March 2019, it is expected that the church will have to 

make decisions based on the outcome of the general conference votes that will be in February. 

  

FOR THE GOOD OF THE CHURCH: 

Best revival in several years 

Karen Stutzman is doing a great job with the music and the choirs 

Marty Stanberry and Karen are working well together 

Chili cook-off was a huge success 

 

The Goodwill Sunday School class had a great time in the mountains at a chicken stew 

Children and Youth programs are strong. 

 

Mitch Wilson closed in prayer. 

 

Respectively submitted, 

Gary Brinkley-Chair 

Cindy Leonard-Recording Secretary. 
 

 
 

CHILDRENõS CHRISTMAS SHOPPE  
SUNDAY, DECEMBER 9 

Christian Fellowship Center 

United Methodist Women will host our 2nd !ÎÎÕÁÌ #(),$2%.ȭ3 #(2)34-!3 3(/00%Ȣ It will be open SUNDAY, 
DECEMBER 9, in the #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎ &ÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ #ÅÎÔÅÒȢ $ÏÏÒÓ ÏÐÅÎ ÉÍÍÅÄÉÁÔÅÌÙ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ΣΣ ÏȭÃÌÏÃË ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅȢ Children 
through the fifth grade can shop for all of their family members and friends.  Their Christmas treasures that are 
purchased will be wrapped and ready for the Christmas tree! There is something for everyone on their list. Every 
item is just $1.00, yep just $1.00. Merry Christmas!!! 

 



 

 
  

Bikes and Bibles, Inc.  

Objective: The primary objective of Bikes and Bibles, Inc. is charitable, specifically, to provide utilitarian 

bicycles and native-language Christian bibles to the poorest pastors and village leaders in Africa using the 

connections of the United Methodist Church (UMC) to raise and to distribute the bicycles and bibles. 

Reason: Pastors in local African villages often are without significant compensation from their congregations. 

They serve as local pastors, appointed by the United Methodist Church which is organized regionally as an 

Annual Conference. The pastors, who also serve as community leaders, often earn almost total support as local 

farmers or trades people within the village, town, or city. They rely on small farm plots or gardens to support 

their family while pastoring and serving as a community leader in a territory that spans several square miles. 

Transportation is often by foot. A bicycle is a vital tool for ministry and for commerce. Examples: A pastor put 

a sick woman on his bike and took her to a medical clinic several miles away. A pastorôs family harvests a 

crop, loads it onto their bicycle, and pushes it to a market place. The pastorôs bicycle is frequently loaned to 

village members for such use. 

 

                         MONEY FOR MISSIONS  

Center UMC Youth will be kicking off our Puerto Rico Mission trip with an Envelope Fundraiser.  We ask that 

you take an envelope from the display board and bring it back filled with the amount of money that is printed on 

the outside of the envelope.  The envelopes can be placed in the offering plate.  All proceeds will be used for 

Youth Missions and expenses.  Displays will be up from November 4
th

 to December 30
th

. All envelopes must be 

turned in by January 6, 2019.  Please help us in our efforts to make a difference in the world and to grow 

spiritually.  

 
 

                                                                    Happy Birthday Jesus!!!  
 
We would like to invite all kids Pre-K through 5th grade to a special party!! On December 23 at 10 AM (in the 

childrenôs basement during Sunday school), we are having a fun filled birthday party for Jesus, with cupcakes, 

decorations, and lots of activities! I hope you can join us! Please contact Angie Leonard at 336.250.7033 with any 

questions. 

                                    

ñThree Wise Men and A Babyò Musical Performance December 9 at 6:30pm. 
 

The children would like to invite you to their Christmas musical, 
 ñThree Wise Men and A Babyò on December 9 at 6:30 PM in the Christian Fellowship Center. It is a 
fun and exciting musical about the real reason for the season!  We are celebrating Jesusô birthday!!! 

Please stay after the program for some tasty refreshments. Hope to see you there!! 
(Please note: Children in the play must arrive at 5:30 PM to get dressed in the childrenôs basement 

area.) 
 

SANTA CLAUS IS COMING TO TOWNé.ON DECEMBER 15!!!!  

We would like to invite everyone to our annual breakfast with Santa Claus on Saturday, December 

15, from 8: 00 AM until 10:00 AM in the Christian Fellowship Center. We will have crafts, a coloring 

are a, a cookie decorating station, and a free pancake breakfast provided by the Methodist Men. 

Santa will arrive at 9:00 AM to greet everyone and to take free pictures, so come early to enjoy all 

the fun!! We hope to see you there!!!    

 

 



 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
December 2                                                                                              
Acolyte        Mycah Kepley                                                           

Cross of Christ Bearer      Hamilton Kepley                                                   

Bible Bearer       Ann Marie Kurtzman    

Toddler Nursery               Beth Wilson and Danielle Herron                                        

Infant Nursery      Parenting Nursery  

Early Service Nursery    Danielle Herron                                                                                                                                               

Ushers       Charlie Minter (Head)                                

                                        Rocky Hedrick, Tommy Henderson, 

                                        David Hill, Tony Hill   

Greeters                           Mardie Broadway and Libby Michael 

                                        Tim and Debbie Williams  

Doorstep Visitation         Carroll and Karen Tysinger                                                                 

Childrenôs Time              Steve Long                                                                                                                                                                                    

Childrenôs Church     Wendy Talley & Danielle Herron                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Flowers                            Nativity 

 

December 9                                      
Acolyte                            Hadley Smith 

Cross of Christ Bearer     Autumn Johnson                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Bible Bearer      Micah Hollingsworth 

Toddler Nursery              Anna Shillinglaw and Danielle Herron 

Infant Nursery              Parenting Nursery       

Early Service Nursery    Lucinda Black                                              

Ushers       Charlie Minter (Head)                                     

                                        J. C. Johnson, Joey Johnson, 

                                        Pete Jones, Wyatt Kepley                                                                                                                                                        

Greeters                          Doyle Leonard and Sheila McKinney  

                                        Ron and Nancy Cheek 

Doorstep Visitation         Bud and Jean Sink  

Childrenôs Time              Beth Leonard   

Childrenôs Church     Tina Fulcher & Karri Hollingsworth                                                                                                              

Flowers                            Poinsettias 

   

December 16       
Acolyte        Gracin Hill 

Cross of Christ Bearer      Isabelle Johnson 

Bible Bearer                     Katlyn Leonard          

Toddler Nursery               Ashley Snyder and Danielle Herron 

Infant Nursery             Parenting Nursery       

Early Service Nursery    Amy Brauser      

Ushers       Charlie Minter (Head)                                    

                                        David Kesler, Leroy Kiger,  

                                        Chase Leonard, Dyke Leonard 

Greeters       Pete and Rita Jones 

                                         Ed and Becky Wassum 

Doorstep Visitation         Jim and Anita Scott 

Childrenôs Time              Cantata  

Childrenôs Church     Sarah Williams  

Flowers                            Poinsettias     
                            

December 23 
Acolyte        Hamilton Kepley 

Cross of Christ Bearer      Graylin Snyder 

Bible Bearer       Morgan Wood 

Toddler Nursery             Joseph Talley and Danielle Herron                                                          

Infant Nursery             Parenting Nursery       

Early Service Nursery    Wendy Talley  

Ushers       Charlie Minter (Head)                                    

                                        Jimmy Leonard, Kenneth Leonard, 

                                        Mike Leonard, Tad Leonard    

Greeters       Bud and Jean Sink 

                                        Klynt and Gayle Nifong  

Doorstep Visitation         Robert and Lisa Bates 

Childrenôs Time              Molly Long  

Childrenôs Church     Ruby Combs & Glenda Stabler   

Flowers                           Poinsettias (Take Home after Service) 

DAILY E-NEWS UPDATES 

Please check e-news for updates on joys, concerns, and 

announcements.  If you do not receive daily e-news, please 

contact Henrietta Hayes to be added at: 

cumcw.churchenews@gmail.com or hhayes.enews@gmail.com. 

 

 

To Our Church Family, 

Thank you so very much for all you did for us at this 

difficult time of loss of our dear Max Leonard. Your 

prayers, gifts, cards, visits, calls, presence and the 

hospitality meal served to our family have meant a lot 

to us to ease our pain and sorrow. Max loved each of 

you. We are sincerely grateful. 

Our Love to All,  

Donese and Family  

JANUARY, 2019 NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 
MONDAY, DECEMBER 17 - 12:00 PM 

 THE FLOWER CALENDAR   

Please fill in the Sundays you will be putting flowers on the Altar. 

The information for the Sunday bulletin should be given to Joyce 

Rector by email cumcw.aa@gmail.com, by note or by phone (336-

731-6616) the week before the flowers are to be placed in the 

church. 

 

December 30 
Acolyte         Isabelle Johnson 

Cross of Christ Bearer       Sophia Johnson                                                    

Bible Bearer        Nate Johnson    

Toddler Nursery                Dawn Essick and Danielle Herron                                        

Infant Nursery       Parenting Nursery                                              

Early Service Nursery      Tess McCrary Warren                          

Ushers         Charlie Minter (Head)                                

                                          Tony Leonard, Rod Loflin, 

                                          Steve Long, Jason Martin                                                      

Greeters                             Clifton and Lynda Beck 

                                          Mike and Kim Craver 

Doorstep Visitation           Ed and Becky Wassum     

Childrenôs Time                Margaret Story 

Childrenôs Church       Angie Leonard & Mitzi Tesh                                                          

Flowers                             Date Available 
 

JOIN US AS WE CELBRATE:  
GOD WITH US  

 
DECEMBER 2: GOD WITH US BRINGS HOPE 

DECEMBER 9: GOD WITH US BRINGS LOVE 

DECEMBER 16: GOD WITH US BRINGS JOY 

DECEMBER 23: GOD WITH US BRINGS PEACE 

CHRISTMAS EVE: GOD WITH US IS JESUS 
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 Sunday  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
  

  

 
 

   1 
 

2-1st  Sunday of Advent  

7:30 AM UMM (CFC)   

8:45 AM CenTered Service         

10:00 AM Sunday School 
11:00 AM Worship  

4:00 PM Youth Council Meeting    

                 (Sign In Room)  
6:00 PM Youth (CFC) 

6:00 PM Love Feast (CFC)     

7:00 PM Cub Scouts 
 

3 
5:00:9:00 PM 

Volleyball (CFC) 

7:00  PM Boy 
Scouts  

 

       

 

4 
12:00 PM  

Chamber of 

Commerce 
(FH) 

 

5 

6:00 PM Praise Team 

6:30 PM Youth 

(MoJoeôs) 
6:30 PM Childrenôs 

Choir Practice 

7:00 PM Chancel 
Choir 

6 
4-10:00 PM AHG 

Set up and Awards 

Ceremony  
American Heritage 

Girls (CFC) 

 

7 
All Day Set 

up For 

Christmas 
Play (CFC) 

  

8 

8 AM-2 PM Play 

set up and Practice 

(CFC) 
(Stage area must 

stay set up) 

9-2nd Sunday of Advent  
8:45 AM CenTered Service  

10:00 AM Sunday School 

10-12 PM UMW set up and 

Christmas Shoppe (CFC & FH) 

11:00 AM Worship  
12-3:00 PM UMW Christmas 

Shoppe (CFC & FH) 

6:00 PM Youth 
6:00 PM Admin. Board Mtg. (FH)  

6:30 PM Christmas Play (CFC)                       

7:00 PM Cub Scouts 
 

 

10   

Volleyball (CFC) 

5:30-8 PM 

Welcome PTO 

Christmas Meeting 

(FH) 
7:00  PM Boy 

Scouts  

 

 
                                                                                                                                                                                

11 
6:00 PM 

UMW 

(CFC) 

 

12  
6:00 PM Praise Team 

Practice (CFC) 

6:30 PM  Youth 

(MoJoeôs) 

 6:30 Childrenôs Choir 
Practice 

7:00 PM Chancel 

Choir  
 

13  
12-10:00 PM Civitan 

Workshop Party 

(CFC) 

6:15-8:00 PM 

American Heritage 
Girls (AHG) 

(Basement) 

Parents (FH) 

14  
3-10:00 PM 

Goodwill 

Sunday 

School Class 

Christmas 
Party (CFC) 

15 
8-12:00 PM 

Breakfast with 

Santa (CFC) 

12-9:00 PM Youth 

Fund Raiser-
Welcome Fire 

Dept. (CFC) 

2-6 PM Feeding 
the Homeless 

Shelter 

(CFC-Kitchen) 
5-10 PM Rocky 

Hedrick Family 

Event (FH)  

16-3rd  Sunday of Advent  
8:45 AM CenTered Service - 
Cantata (CFC) 

10:00 AM Sunday School 

11:00 AM Worship-Cantata  
3-5:00 PM JOY Kids (CFC) 

3-5:00 PM JAM Kids (Basement) 
4-10 PM Deana Tiller Family 

Event (FH) 

6:00 PM Youth   
7:00 PM Cub Scouts 

 

17 
5:00:9:00 PM 
Volleyball (CFC) 

7:00  PM Boy 

Scouts  
 

NEWSLETTER 
DEADLINE 
 
 
 

18 
 

19 

6:00 PM Childrenôs 
Com. Meeting (FH) 

6:00 PM Praise Team 

Practice (CFC) 
6:30 PM  Youth 

(MoJoeôs Coffee 

House) 
6:30 Childrenôs Choir 

Practice 

7:00 PM Chancel 
Choir Practice 

  

 
 

 

 
 

20 
 
6:15-8:00 PM AHG 

(Basement) Parents 

(FH) 

 

21-First 
Day of 
Winter  
 4-10:00 PM 

Julie Fountain 
Birthday Party 

(CFC) 

22 

4-10:00 PM J. C. 
Johnson Family 
Event (FH) 
                                     

 
 
 

 23-4th Sunday of Advent  
 8:45 AM CenTered Service 

(CFC) 
10:00 AM Sunday School 

10:00 AM- Childrenôs Birthday 

Party for Jesus (Basement) 
11:00 AM Worship 

12-6:00 PM Kim Leonard Family 

(FH) 

 6:00 PM Youth   

 7:00 PM Cub Scouts 

 
 

24-CHRISTMAS    
          EVE 
All Day Lanier 

Family (FH) 

4:00 PM 
Candlelight Service 

(Sanctuary) 
 11:00 PM 

Candlelight Service 

(Sanctuary 

25 
MERRY 

CHRISTMAS 
 

 

Office Closed 

26  

6:00 PM Praise Team 

Practice (CFC) 
6:30 PM  Youth 

(MoJoeôs) 

6:30 Childrenôs Choir 
Practice 

7:00 PM Chancel 

Choir Practice 

 

27  

3-9 PM Pickinô &  

Grinninô Set Up & 
Practice (CFC) 

3-6 PM P & G  

Setup (CFC) 
6 PM Hot Dog  

Supper (CFC) 

7 PM Pickinô &  

Grinninô 

(CFC) 

 

28 
 

29 
4-9:00 PM Koontz 
Reunion (FH) 

 

 30 
9:30 AM Sunday School 

10:30 AM Combined Worship 

(Sanctuary) 
 6:00 PM Youth   

7:00 PM Cub Scouts 

 

31-New 
9ÅÁÒȭÓ %ÖÅ 
 

MISSION OFFERING 

First Sunday ï Community Mission Offering 

Second Sunday - Macaroni & Cheese 

and Sugar Offering 
Third & Fourth Sundays - Breakfast Cereal for Greater Things  

              Outreach Center 

Fifth Sunday ï Crisis Ministry Cash Offering 
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Pickinô & Grinninô at Center 

Come join us for an evening of Pickinô & Grinninô in the 

 Christian Fellowship Center on 

Thurs day , December 27 , at 7:00 PM  
A Hot Dog Meal will be sold for $5 starting at 6:00 pm 

The Offering this month will be given to: 

Genesis House Family Shelter                         
 


